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Dear Readers,

The last several months have been a challenging but exciting time for WEDO.  As you know, our long-time Executive Director, June Zeitlin, decided to step down, and WEDO's Board had to swing into action to handle the transition.

Such transitions can be very stressful and unsettling times for organizations - but we are happy to say that all things considered, WEDO has had a relatively smooth process.  The Board put in place several measures to ensure continuity and efficient running of all our programs.  The staff of WEDO rose magnificently to the occasion and managed their work with barely a stutter.  In fact, most people who interact with WEDO were hardly aware of the transition!

To no small extent, this was thanks to the outstanding leadership provided by Monique Essed Fernandes, WEDO's Board Treasurer, who stepped down from the Board in order to take over as Interim Director until the recruitment of a new ED is completed. Monique waved goodbye to her home and family in Suriname and moved almost full time to New York to take over from June and see WEDO through the past few months. She has brought to the transition process a unique blend of her calm, unruffled personality, a steely eye on finance, immense NGO management experience, and the ability to create team spirit and a congenial working environment. Under her warm, supportive but disciplined stewardship, WEDO has sailed through what could have been a difficult transition. 

I am also happy to report that the selection process for WEDO's new ED has gone very well.  The selection committee set up by the Board, which includes two external selectors, sifted through nearly a hundred applications from all over the world, and the shortlisted finalists are being interviewed over the next two weeks.  We were delighted that WEDO was able to attract some very outstanding people, of diverse nationalities, who are keen to lead WEDO into the future. By the next edition of the newsletter, we will hopefully have an exciting announcement to make, introducing WEDO's new Executive Director to you all!

In solidarity,
Srilatha Batliwala
Chair, Board of Directors, WEDO;
Research Fellow, Hauser Center for Nonprofit Organizations, Harvard University; &
Scholar Associate, AWID (Association for Women's Rights in Development)
 
Bangalore, India
7 October 2008 

WEDO Bids Farewell to June Zeitlin 

 

  

For close to a decade, June Zeitlin led WEDO's emergence as one of the most respected advocacy organizations for women's rights and gender equality in the world.  On October 6th, over 100 of her friends and colleagues gathered at the home of Ethel Klein to say goodbye to June, who stepped down as WEDO's executive director on September 30.  The evening's festivities were kicked off by WEDO Board Chair Srilatha Batliwala who, in a videotaped statement from her home in Bangalore, India, honored June for "the many contributions, large and small" she made to WEDO and for working with the board to "build and implement a new vision and mission for WEDO."  The WEDO Board was represented in person by Irene Dankelman, who led a toast in honor of June's "unstinting service to the organization and her dedication to improving the lives of women around the world."
 
Sri and Irene were joined as speakers by The Honorable Paul Kavanagh, the Ambassador from Ireland to the United Nations, and Charlotte Bunch, Executive Director of the Center for Women's Global Leadership and a long-time WEDO ally.  Kavanagh and Bunch worked closely with June on the Gender Equality Architecture Reform (GEAR) campaign to create a new, fully resourced women's entity at the UN.  Both praised June for the key role she played in helping to ensure that GEAR will, as Sri said in her remarks, "go down in history as one of the great examples of successful women's advocacy at the global level."  
 
June closed out the evening by expressing her deep appreciation for the WEDO board and staff and by acknowledging the many partners around the world with whom WEDO has worked so closely.  She also made clear that the lessons learned at WEDO will be well used as she moves on to other opportunities.  "I promise to follow the words Bella Abzug spoke that I hear so often in my head," June said.  " 'We must never give up and we must never give in.' I can assure you that I will follow this advice as I move on from WEDO."

It's easy to support WEDO.  Using JustGive, you can easily (and safely!) donate to WEDO online.  Just click on the button at right to support WEDO today. 
Because when women lead, the world benefits. 
Climate Change Funds for Those Who Need It Most
by Cate Owren & Nadia Johnson

Ask a woman in the developing world how climate change affects her community and too often the answer is devastation.  "The floods collapsed our three rooms and washed away our crops: maize and late millet,1" said a woman from the Bawku West District of Ghana." As a result, we harvested nothing. Hunger stared us straight in the face."  
 
For women and their rural communities, the realities of climate change have serious implications for their livelihoods and well-being. This includes high economic costs associated with the world's changing climate - experts estimate anywhere from $4-80 billion will be necessary for developing countries to be able to adapt. This has prompted development practitioners and policymakers to ask the question: who will pay for the economic costs of climate change?
 
WEDO, along with other advocacy organizations, insists that equity in climate change financing is essential to ensuring that the needs of those most vulnerable to climate change-largely the rural poor and women-are met.  But so far, market-based principles and political and corporate superpowers are overwhelming the negotiations.
 
A guiding principle of climate change policy-making has been "shared but differentiated responsibility," meaning that the whole world needs to cope with climate change, but those countries most responsible for causing climate change must pay for it. The country who is arguably the most responsible for climate change- and who has yet to sign any treatise to deal with it- remains the United States. With only 4 percent of the world's population, the U.S. is responsible for a quarter of global emissions. 
READ MORE
In the Spotlight: Q&A with Monique Essed-Fernandes

with Anna Grossman, Communications Program 



This week WEDO joins leaders and decision-makers at the Third Global Congress of Women in Politics and Governance (CAPWIP) in the Philippines to ensure that women everywhere are engaged in and understand the implications of climate change. We asked WEDO Interim Director, Monique Essed-Fernandes, founder of the Women's Parliament Forum and the first woman to be nominated for the presidency of Suriname to share her views on how women can make a difference on climate change.

Q: You have been active in social development and politics for the past twenty years. Climate change presents an unprecedented global threat to development and the well-being of humanity. How are women best poised to face this challenge? 

A: As in so many other situations, women will be tasked to rise to the challenge. And a challenge it is! The Global Congress of Women in Politics and Governance in Manila is an excellent forum to engage women with institutional decision-making power. Yet we are also using that conference to join their voices to those of women whose lives are directly affected by climate change and women who have been practitioners of adaptation and mitigation in their own environment. 

Q: WEDO will be joining many leaders and development practitioners at the CAPWIP forum with the goal of creating gender sensitive policies and legislation for coping with climate change. With your experience as a policy advisor on planning and development in Suriname, what strategies can women best employ to impact climate change policy in their own countries?
A: Given the differences in-country worldwide not only re climate change situations, but also re women's equality and rights, there's no magic formula. I have learned in my lifetime though that two things can never be taken off the women's agenda: education and power in decisionmaking. 

Q: At WEDO, we know that working together we can find solutions to climate change, but not unless women are at the policymaking table. How can we get them there and how can we make sure that they are heard?
A: Well, more women have been getting there, whether it's the woman who takes a seat on the village council for the first time or the woman who runs for president for the first time. But it also requires a commitment to a woman's equality agenda and putting human rights and sustainable development and young people in each country's development program. Organizations like WEDO, CAPWIP and many others who are in Manila have made this their lifetime work and the Congress is one of the spaces they create for women to be heard, but also for women to evaluate where they are and where they still need to go. 

The High Price of Politics 
 

Lack of economic resources is one of the biggest obstacles that prevent women from participating in politics in greater numbers. Making it easier for women to access economic resources is key to expanding women's presence in the political realm. That is the topic of our latest factsheet, which highlights successful campaign strategies that have been used by women candidates in many parts of the world.  Read it here! 
Perilous Times in the U.S. Demand 'Green' Solutions 

by Rachel Harris
 

When Hurricanes' Gustav and Ike made landfall last month along the U.S. gulf coast, it was an unfortunate reminder of what Hurricane Katrina tragically revealed in 2005: the country's disaster preparedness doesn't ready us for the long-term repercussions of these storms.    

Three years after Hurricanes' Katrina and Rita hit New Orleans poor African-American women, impoverished and economically vulnerable before those storms, are still struggling to find well-paying jobs and affordable housing. 

As we continue to ignore the climate crisis, the impacts increase, vulnerability becomes higher and our capacity to adapt decreases. The U.S. must change its short term disaster plans to long term adaptation plans to account for the probability of stronger hurricanes and other climate-induced phenomena.  

WEDO's campaign Women Demand U.S. Action on Climate Change aims to mobilize women across America to push for mandatory reduction of greenhouse gases and re-engagement in UN negotiations over the post-Kyoto international agreement for addressing global climate change.  The campaign advocates for the U.S., as one of the largest emitters of CO2 in the world, to take immediate action in reducing its emissions.

The U.S. will also need to invest in effective, sustainable solutions like wind, solar and other forms of renewable energy to solve the U.S. energy and climate crises.  These 'green' solutions can provide new green job opportunities for millions of Americans in an economy transitioning to clean energy (See WEDO's Factsheet on Green Jobs).  Green jobs also introduce novel possibilities to address gender inequities in the workplace by including women as equal beneficiaries of green job training and employment.  

For those women who were able to move back to New Orleans any shock to their day-to-day lives can set them back economically for months.  Several families that had to escape the threat of Hurricane Gustav came back to New Orleans with no money, a refrigerator full of rotten food and a new burden on their struggle to make ends meet.  

The threat of Hurricane Ike only a week later was not enough to motivate families who had just spent their savings on gasoline and hotel fees to leave again.  Had Hurricane Ike hit New Orleans several more persons, especially women, would have been at risk than were during Hurricane Gustav. 

Climate change will continue to increasingly stress coastal communities, constrain over-allocated water resources, increase wildfire and insect outbreaks as well as amplify adverse health impacts from heat-related mortality, pollution, storm-related fatalities and injuries and infectious diseases.  

When Americans cast their votes in November they are voting for the administration that can present sustainable opportunities that will assist in lessening our impact on global climate change and lift working class people out of poverty to give men and women equal access to economic freedom. 

Harris, a native of New Orleans, is the Women Demand Action on Climate Change Campaign Coordinator at WEDO. 

Get involved and check out our factsheet!
Changing Course: Women Unite to Transform U.S. Climate Policy reveals where the United States stands in relation to the rest of the world's action on climate change-and what you can do to get involved! 
FIND OUT MORE
UN Takes Big Step Towards Creating Women's Entity

WEDO has been working around the clock for the last two years to lead a campaign, in collaboration with women's groups around the world, for a stronger and fully resourced UN women's entity so that governments can deliver on women's rights. Last month, the General Assembly took us one step closer to making this new entity a reality.  

On September 15, the last day of the 62nd session, the General Assembly adopted a resolution to further develop the particulars of a new women's entity based on the model advocated by the GEAR campaign.

The resolution also notes the need for further detail on issues, such as funding, governance, staffing, the relationship to the Commission on the Status of Women (CSW), among others, and calls for substantive action in the next session, which began last month. The Assembly is expected to take action on specific aspects that will ultimately lead to the creation of the new entity. Possible concrete actions during this 63rd session include agreement on the financial implications of the new structure and governance mechanisms. 

The GEAR campaign will continue to be involved, looking closely at these issues and providing inputs, particularly with regard to the mandate of the new women's entity, the field presence and funding commitments.  Women around the world are watching to make sure that the momentum continues toward the actual creation of the new women's entity and that it has the leadership, status and resources needed to make a difference in the lives of women around the world. Stay tuned for more updates on the GEAR Campaign!
Inside WEDO 
 

Welcome to our new colleagues!
For the second year, WEDO welcomes two new graduate fellows from the Heller School for Social Policy and Management at Brandeis University.  Amanda Dentler and Besa Vormatu-Dzelumadzekpo are both pursuing Master's degrees in Sustainable International Development. At WEDO, Amanda is focused on the international aspects of gender and climate change. Besa is working on WEDO's Gender and Climate Change and Misfortune 500 initiatives. 

WEDO also welcomes Nathalie Margi, who is pursuing a Master's degree in Women's and Gender Studies at Rutgers University and is working on the WEDO Gender and Governance program. Ugoagha Awa is an intern in the Finance department and is currently pursuing a graduate degree in MBA Global Management at Kean University in NJ.  We recognize and appreciate their important contributions! 

Editors: Anna Grossman and Mary Godinho

Contributors: Rachel Harris, Cate Owren, Nadia Johnson, Colette Tamko

WEDO is an international organization that advocates for women's equality in global policy.  Working in key global forums such as the UN, WEDO advocates for and seeks to empower women as decision makers to achieve economic, social and gender justice, a healthy, peaceful planet and human rights for all. For more information, visit www.wedo.org.
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